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Glass is an essential material for our daily life, as represented by the optical fiber, display or solar 

panels, and safe containers, etc., which play important roles in achieving the Sustainable Development 

Goals (SDGs). The 17th International Conference on the Physics of Non-Crystalline Solids (PNCS17), 

to be held at the Tsukuba International Congress Center on August 10-13, 2025, will be the second 

time in 38 years since 1987 that this international conference was held in Japan. Leading researchers 

on amorphous materials from Japan and abroad are expected to participate in the conference, which 

is expected to show Japan's presence in the field as well as the International Congress on Glass (ICG) 

2028, which will be held in Japan in 2028. We would like to propose the publication of a special issue 

of PNCS17 in the Journal of the Ceramic Society of Japan in the hope that Japan's activities in 

amorphous materials will be disseminated to the world and that research in this field will continue to 

grow in Japan in the future. 
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